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Dear parents, 

Before I proceed to give you a preview of the upcoming weeks , I would like to give you a short 

review of the second semester which begun a few weeks ago.  

This year the class trips were a very good expereince for all pupils, the sense of belonging to the  

the class was strengthened and in also some had the opportunity to get to know more about 

Ghana.   

During the past week, there was a successful mehtods training in all learning groups. Some 

parents have already seized the opportunity to talk about the learning progress of their 

child/children with the teachers. The second date for the Learning Progress Discussions has been 

scheduled for17.2.2017. If you still need to book an appointment, please write your name on the 

lists provided on our movable pin wall.  

 

 Below are some of the events for the coming weeks during the second semester: 

 

¶ After the sports holidays during the week from 27.2.2017 ς 03.03.2.2017 the carnival 

celebrations will be taking place. The extent to which we have paid attention to it has 

varied in the past years. On consultation with the parents, the kindergarten children may 

come to school dressed-up.  In school we have decided that classes 1-4 will have lessons 

as usual till 2 p.m. After 2 ǇΦƳΦ ŜŀŎƘ Ŏƭŀǎǎ Ƴŀȅ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ άŎŀǊƴƛǾŀƭά ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘƛǾŜ 

class teachers. In classes 5-10 there will be no carnival celebration. 

 

¶ This year the school will once again be participating in the Thuringian Competence Tests  

which are taken each year in classes 3,6 and 8. Classes 6 and  8 will be writing their tests 

between 27.2. and 9.3.2017 and class 3 will be writing theirs between 1.5. and 12.5.2017 
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Some of our pupils will also be writing the Primary and Secondary Checkpoint in 

accordance with the Cambridge Programme. The pupils concerned will receive further 

details from their class teacher.   

 

¶ We are pleased that some pupils have registered for the training on mediation which is 

being offered for pupils in class 6 and above.  Ewa Martinowski-Gärtner will offer the 

training course for the mediators on two Saturdays.  

 

¶ In line with this, as already mentioned during the general meeting, I would like to inform 

you about the information evening for parents with our expert for conflict resolution,  

Andreas Honrath from Germany.  

It will take place on 23.3.2017 at 6 p.m. in our lunch hall and the topic will be:  "An 

evening on impulses for solving conflicts with children ς non-ǾƛƻƭŜƴǘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƻƴά. 

All parents are warmly welcome to participate. 

 

¶ On Friday, 24.3.2017 and on Saturday, 25.03.2017 Mr. Honrath will be offering a training 

session on strategies for solving conflicts for the teachers during the two  pedagogical 

days.  

Please take note that for this reason, on  Friday, 24.3.2017 the school and the Early 

Childhood Department will remain closed. 

The pupils will get work to be done at home on that day.  

 

¶ We have also succeeded in employing a psychologist, who will be working in our school 

on hourly basis starting in March. I would like to discuss the dŜǘŀƛƭǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΨ 

representatives before getting back to you with the details about the exact areas in which 

ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇǎȅŎƘƭƻƎƛǎǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΨ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛǾŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ 

separate invitation to the meeting which will be scheduled after the sports holidays. 

As in every year, teachers at the GSIS participate in trainings offered for the German 

schools in sub-saharan Africa.  Mareike van Eerd will be participating  in a training session 
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from 27.2.-3.3.2017, ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇƛŎ ά9ƳǇƘŀǎƛȊƛng the promotion of the German language 

during lessons in a German School Abroad and  Luisa Väth will be attending a training 

session from 9.-11.3.2017 ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇƛŎΣ ά Organising the transition from kindergarten and 

primary schoolά.  

This year the head of schools training ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇƛŎ άSupervision and communicŀǘƛƻƴά will 

be taking place from  16.03. ς 18.03.2017. Shome Yeboa will be standing in for me during 

my absence. In kindergarten as well as in school there will be a plan with substitute 

teachers for those who will be attending the training sessions.  

 

¶ I would also like to invite you to the presentation of the results of the German school 

inspection on 13th March 2017 at 6 p.m. in our lunch hall. 

On that evening we will be presenting a summary of the strengths and weaknesses of the 

school and the areas in which there is need for development, in German and in English.   

The German Ambassador will also be present that evening to present a plaque for the 

award Excellent German School Abroad. After the presentation there will be a standing 

reception. 

  

 

I would like to wish you all very pleasant and relaxing holidays! 

 

 

Best regards, 

Ariane Pentz 

 

mailto:administration@gsis-accra.org

